
MOTION – April 20, 2022 
 
Moved by:  Councillor Carlson 
Seconded by:  Councillor Parrish 
 
 
Whereas the Dunton-Gardiner House, the Britannia Farmhouse and the Conover Barn are all designated 
under Part IV of the Ontario Heritage Act; and 
 
Whereas the City of Mississauga has passed a bylaw under the Ontario Heritage Act to have these 
properties designated; and 
 
Whereas these buildings create a link to the agricultural heritage of the City of Mississauga and serve as 
a reminder of the history of our City; and 
 
Whereas the City of Mississauga is committed to working with all heritage property owners to ensure 
that designated properties are conserved as a part of a mature City with a vibrant history and heritage; 
and 
 
Whereas the Peel District School Board has committed to the conservation and maintenance of these 
buildings; 
 
Whereas it has come to the attention of the Heritage Committee that the heritage buildings referenced 
above have been allowed to deteriorate badly; 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED: 
 
That the Mayor and Council shall send a letter to the Peel District School Board, the Ministry of 
Education and the Province of Ontario who are currently overseeing the PDSB, reminding the PDSB and 
the Province of their responsibilities to these buildings and directing them to prioritize their 
maintenance and conservation.  
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